Thursday, February 12, 2004


A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, February 12, 2004 at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Kevin Wright -Chair

Don Irvine 

Don Thorp

ABSENT:
Liz Sciortino

ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones

OTHERS: 1 resident

Minutes were taken by Julie Gianforti.

Mr. Wright called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

HILLCREST FOOD SERVICE DETERMINATION
Mr. Irvine moved, seconded by Mr. Wright, that the area variance requested by
Joseph Lombardo of Hillcrest Food Service, 3808 Rush Mendon Road, Mendon, bearing tax account no. 216.01-1-10, which is located in a CB zone, to permit the placement of a sign 1.5 feet from the edge of the right of way, instead of the 15 feet that is required by town ordinance be granted based on the following Findings of Fact and Conclusions of Law.

FINDINGS OF FACT

1. Mr. Joseph Lombardo appeared before the Board requesting a variance permitting construction of sign that is 1.5 feet from the right of way, instead of the 15 feet that is required by town ordinance.

2. Mr. Lombardo replaced a sign that was a preexisting, nonconforming sign.  He was unaware that a permit and variance were needed for a new sign.

3. Mr. Lombardo operates Hillcrest Food Service at this location and needs the sign to identify his business.

4. Mr. Lombardo’s business in located in an area where there are other nonconforming signs.

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW

1. Granting of the variance will not alter the character of the neighborhood.

2. There is no acceptable alternative means to achieve what applicant desires.

3. The variance is substantial; 1.5 feet instead of the required 15 feet.

4. The difficulty is self-created.

5. Granting the variance will have no physical or environmental impact.

6. This is a Type II action under SEQR.

Approved 2/12/2004

APPROVED

Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Mr. Thorp-aye

MINUTES

Mr. Irvine moved, seconded by Mr. Wright, to approve the minutes, as amended, of the January 22, 2004 meeting.

ADOPTED

Mr. Irvine-aye, Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Thorp-aye

DISCUSSION

Mr. Wright stated that the Town Board selected Bruce Peckham as the new ZBA board member.  Mr. Irvine stated that he might not be able to attend the February 26, 2004 meeting.  Mr. Wright requested that the ZBA secretary call Mr. Mattaro, alternate ZBA board member, to see if he would be able to attend the February 26, 2004 meeting.

MOTION

Mr. Irvine moved, seconded by Mr. Thorp, to close the meeting at 7:50 p.m.

APPROVED

Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Mr. Thorp-aye

Julie Gianforti, Meetings Recorder
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